
     June 2024 
  Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

      1 
Pastor Galen Returns 
from Conference on   
June 3rd. 

2 
    Ed Woods 
    Guest Speaker 

3 4 5   
   Home School 
      Education Day 
             Here 

6 
Adult Bible Study at               
Prairie Village    
      10:00   A.M. 

7 8 

 Lois Pearce Alumni 
      10:00—4:00 

9   Communion 
Basket Dinner following    
the Church Service 

10 11 12     13 
Adult Bible Study at      
Prairie Village  
      10:00   A.M. 

14   Flag Day ! 15 

16 17 18 19 20 Summer Begins! 
Adult Bible Study at      
Prairie Village  
      10:00   A.M. 

21 22 

23 
Admin Co Mtg after 
Church Service 

24 
Bike 4 ALZ is 
scheduled to arrive 

25 
 

26 27 
Adult Bible Study at      
Prairie Village  
      10:00   A.M. 

28 29 

30       

Sharon Springs Methodist Church 

Pastor Galen Crippen (785-852-3734) 

529 W. 6th Ave., P.O. Box 339 

Sharon Springs,  Kansas 67758 



On May 1, 2024 the Wesley Children’s Choir had their end of the year 

celebration with their annual fishing trip. The children, directors, and 

many of their parents went out to Randy Bellamy’s Pond. The group 

caught a few fish, tangled a few lines, played and had a wonderful time. 

Hot dogs were roasted and eaten, followed by roasting marshmallows 

and making smores. The afternoon was a great way to end a very suc-

cessful year of praising God through music. The choir will take a break 

during the summer but will meet again after school begins in the fall.  



On May 1, 2024,the Sharon Springs Methodist Ladies hosted the 

women of the community with their annual Spring Luncheon. 

This year’s theme was Spring. MW President welcomed the 

group and Vice President, Jayne Pearce led us in prayer. The 

luncheon continued with the women enjoying meatballs, cheesy 

potatoes, a wide variety of salads, French bread, and desserts. 

Following lunch Grant Pearce, grandson of MW member Lois 

Pearce, entertained us with a piano solo of the Entertainer. MW 

member, Jayne Humphrey Pearce, presented vocal pieces while 

she was accompanied on the piano by Grant Pearce. The lesson 

for the program was “Spring Cleaning the Garden of your Heart. 

This was presented by, MW Emily Bolen, Debbie Benisch, and 

Jacalyn Mai. Each guest was given a May Day basket and a Book-

mark with a pocket cross attached. Decorations included a plant 

arrangement on each table and one lucky person at each table 

was chosen to take the plant home.  



Kevin & Heidi Cheng were here 

on  May 4th with a Hymn Sing 

& Concert.   The hymn sing 

along with gospel and folk mu-

sic was a fun time.  Singing the 

good old hymns were a joy to 

sing. 

Pictures of the happenings at  Vacation Bible School 

More pictures next time! 
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Fathers this is your month to shine. June 16th is Father’s Day! Have a 

great day and enjoy the day. 

School is now out, and vacations are coming fast. Just a remember 

that the church is open all summer for in person or online attendance. 

We look forward to seeing your smiling face each week. 

If you have a topic that you would like to have me address in a sermon 

or sermon series, please feel free to let me know what it is you want 

to hear about. I’m always open to new ideas. 

A good thought from the Bible for this month: Eph 4:32 NIV “Be kind 

and compassionate to one another, forgiving each other, just as in 

Christ God forgave you.” 

 

God’s Blessings, 

Pastor Galen 


